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From: Lampman, Linden (DNR)

To: Song. Keunyea (ECY

Cc: Barnes, Abby (DNR)

Subject: Quarterly progress report - Tree Effectiveness Study
Date: Friday, December 21, 2018 12:42:20 PM
Keunyea,

This is a quarterly update on progress made toward the deliverables of the Effectiveness Study, IAA
C1900011.

We organized and held one meeting, (a conference call), of the Technical Advisory Committee. A
presentation by WSU and a question/answer period provided members with a project overview.
We are still in negotiation to finalize agreements for Washington State University and Clemson
University. Agreements are currently at the universities. The agreement with the Evergreen State
College was finalized on November 2.

Two project sites have been finalized, one at the Evergreen State College (TESC), one at DNR’s
Webster Nursery.

The project technical committee has done some field work at TESC, tested some ideas on
instrumentation, recruited a PhD student for the project, and presented to the TAC. Clemson and
WSU have started a purchase list for equipment. All of this was done off-contract.

Starting the QAPP, ordering equipment, and finalizing trees on the second site (Webster Nursery)
hinges on contracts being finalized, hopefully soon after the first of the year. We are targeting the
end of January for a draft QAPP that we can provide to the TAC for review.

Feel free to contact me with any questions you may have.

Best Regards,

Linden

Linden Lampman

Urban & Community Forestry Program Manager
Washington State Department of Natural Resources
linden.lampman@dnr.wa.gov

360-902-1703
http://www.dnr.wa.gov/urbanforestr
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